
CSHS SAC Meeting Minutes 

CSHS School Advisory Council meeting was held at CSHS Media Center on March 9, 2022.  

Jodi Roth called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  
first by Kim Jones, seconded by Paula Wittke.  
 
Attendees included: CSHS Principal Laura Lietaert, CSHS TSA Jacob Poelma, Jodi Lesko, Paula 

Wittke, Whitney MacEachern, Veronica Gutierrez, Kristen Giordano, Kim Jones.  

Approval of February 9, 2022, meeting minutes: first by Paula Wittke, seconded by Kim Jones. 

Next meetings for 2022: April 13th @ 6pm. 

Principal Report: 

Curriculum Night – For all parents and student’s 8th -11th grade. There will be an Introduction 
presentation in the PAC and will go over the requirements for graduation.  This will be followed 
by an Open campus to see classrooms, meet teachers and ask all questions.  You will be able to 
see all the different labs in each class.  There will be help for parents needing assistance signing 
up for Focus.  Centennial Bank provided free food and drinks starting at 5pm and Keys Federal 
was there to promote the CSHS card which when used gives funds back to the school at no cost 
to you.  
 
Other: 
The School District Funds transportation for all sporting events which include the buses, gas 
and/or van use.  This year we given a 3rd van and we have been approved for a 4th starting next 
year.   
 
A discussion ensued and the following questions were asked.  

What is the status of CSHS sports fields renewals? They will be starting with the Founders Ball 
fields. The field will be moved around 17 feet away from the highway. We hope to get a storage 
locker and concession building. The fields at CSHS will be renewed after the Founder project is 
completed and is an estimate 5–6-year plan.   
 
Why were monies given to UKF when is stated to be donated to the Tennis club?  The Athletic 
Director said the reason it went to UKF was they fronted the original funds when the Tennis 
club needed it, and this was the repayment to them for those funds.  The parent stated that the 
Tennis team is planning to do fundraising for next year. 
 
How can the Track team get a score board at CSHS? We will check into if we can get one, but 
the Track team can start fundraising for one.  
 
Meeting Adjourned by Laura Lietaert at 6:00 p.m. after Curriculum Night ended in the PAC. 


